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	Mrs Lewis
12 Rooks Hill

Welwyn Garden City

Hertfordshire

AL8 6ET


	

	
	1st July 2016

	
	


Dear Mrs Lewis,

RE: 6/2015/2448/NMA – Non-material amendment following approval of planning permission N6/2015/2448/HOUSE at 12 Rooks Hill, Welwyn Garden City  

I refer to the above application received by the Council on the 31st May 2016 with accompanying drawings seeking permission for a non-material amendment following the grant of planning permission, reference 6/2015/2448/HOUSE.
The amendments sought in your application are as follows: 
· addition of a second rooflight to the east side elevation of the two storey extension and;

· the relocation of a window to the east side elevation of the original building.   
In addition to the proposed changes, noted above, it would appear that the rooflight to the west side elevation of the two storey extension would also be relocated further to the rear.  However, notwithstanding the proposed alterations, I am are unable to approve the newly submitted plans as further changes have also been made from the originally approved plans, which are not non-material amendments.  
Having carefully considered and compared the plans, the originally approved plans (drawing number 3758-P01 Rev.A) show the two storey rear extension to measure 7 metres in height and 6.85m in width (width of both the two storey and the single storey extensions).  The newly proposed plan (drawing number 8411-P01) shows the height at 7.25m and a width of 6.5m.  Therefore, the height is proposed to be increased by 0.25m and the width is shown to be reduced by 0.35m.  This would materially alter the dimensions, shape and height of the extension, compared to that originally approved and this is not considered to be a non-material amendment.  Given the above, I am unable to agree your request for a non-material amendment and this application is therefore refused.  

If you wish to pursue the above proposal, you will be required to submit a new planning application. Please note that the information in this letter does not provide an assessment of your proposal.
I suggest that before you do submit an application you check the information that is required to register your application as outlined in the Council’s guidance and validation checklist, which can be found on the Council’s website, www.welhat.gov.uk .  
I trust the above is of assistance.

Yours sincerely,

Tom Allington

Senior Planning Officer

Colin Haigh


Head of Planning
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